Hello all,

This email shall serve as my resignation from the NCIA board of directors, effective the date of the next election in 2018. This would cut my second term one year short. Beyond the career change I am in the middle of, which I need to focus on in dramatic fashion, I'm concerned about the direction of the organization, its leadership, and how we've become accustom to resolving our disputes internally.

The controversies related to Glenn and Neal were managed irresponsibly, at best. I spoke with just last night who spilled the beans on all the info she got form a fellow board member yesterday about our last board meeting. It's unfortunate to me that we have board members who attack Glenn for a lack of discretion, only to be just as guilty as those accusations a week later. I feel many on the board have lost respect for one another and that collectively we've devolved to a point of disfunction. We're simply not serving the members of NCIA in the manner that we should be.

We're also not focusing on other major issues that have been going on with our Executive Director for some time, which all of us have known about and have chosen to ignore. Unfortunately, I believe those things are about to come to a head very publicly and that the association will suffer irreparable damage, especially if we handle these upcoming controversies as we have others recently. I consider Aaron Smith a very good friend of mine and would do just about anything for him but, putting on my NCIA director hat, I haven't been happy with how he's handled conflict during my time as a director here. Whether it be Women Grow, the conversations about minority inclusion, Neal/Glenn, the sexual misconduct allegations, irresponsible spending, etc...I've not seen the leader I wanted to in how those conversations were handled. Even giving Aaron the benefit of the doubt and assuming they are all false accusations, I still don't like what I've heard from him, or from others in how he's responded to those criticisms. I think it's something the board needs to discuss very deeply and have an ernest conversation about very soon. I am happy to be a part of those.

I am also happy to speak with each of you individually, especially Aaron, about these things. I've had at least half the board discuss these things with me one-on-one, so I believe we can avoid pretending like this is some surprise, or that I should have taken this directly to Aaron first. Most of us are aware of these things and we owe it to the organization and to our members to deal with it before it's too late. I have spoken with Ean at length about this the past couple months and he's prepared to have this conversation as well.

In the end, I value the relationships (friendships) I have with each of you and look forward to finishing my half-term in the most productive manner possible. Please let me know if you'd like to schedule a time to chat. I'm off to a company holiday party. Be well.

Kayvan S.T. Khalatbari